

Stephanie Moulton-Peters
Mayor
Ken Wachtel
Vice-Mayor
Garry Lion
Councilmember

Shawn Marshall
Councilmember
Andrew Berman
Councilmember
James C. McCann
City Manager

September 20, 2010

Karl Pister, Chair Susan Hackwood, Executive Director California Council on Science and Technology 1130 K Street, Suite 280 Sacramento, CA 95814-3965

Dear Chair Pister and Ms. Hackwood:

On behalf of the Mill Valley City Council, I am writing to support Assemblymember Jared Huffman's request for a study by the California Council on Science and Technology (CCST) to specifically determine whether Federal Communications Commission (FCC) standards for Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) SmartMeters are sufficiently protective of public health.

This request is in response to the many concerns and questions that have been raised by Mill Valley residents relating to potential negative health effects from SmartMeters. Mill Valley residents have expressed their concerns that these devices, which are regulated by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), emit levels of radiation that may be harmful to public health, especially with consideration to the long-term and cumulative impacts of the devices. The CPUC maintains that SmartMeters emit radiation well below the FCC-established safety standards, and have therefore not ordered PG&E to halt the installation of the advanced metering devices

Critics argue that the safety standards determined by the FCC are not sufficient and specifically not designed to protect the public from health problems under the circumstances which the meters will be used. The FCC standards, they claim, do not take into consideration long-term and cumulative exposures to these devices.

The City of Mill Valley City Council therefore join Assemblymember Huffman in requesting the CCST undertake a study to specifically determine whether FCC standards for SmartMeters are sufficiently protective of public health, taking into account current exposure levels to radiofrequency and electromagnetic fields, and further to assess whether additional technology

specific standards are needed for SmartMeters and other devices that are commonly found in and around homes, to ensure adequate protection from adverse health effects.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Moulton-Peters, Mayor City of Mill Valley

Cc: Mill Valley City Council

Assemblymember Jared Huffman

Joshua Townsend, PG&E Public Affairs Manager

Marzia Zafar, CPUC Business and Community Outreach Division Manager

Stystanie Monton Deters